
  

Minutes of the Westover City Council 
December 4, 2018 

 
The meeting of the Mayor and Council of the City of Westover, Alabama was held in the City Hall in Westover, 
Alabama at 6:30 p.m. on December 4, 2018.   
  
Upon roll call, the Mayor declared a quorum present and the regular session opened for transaction of 
business.  
 
In attendance were: Council Members Annette Tyler, Wayne Jones, Jay Crisman, Roberta Stamp and Mayor 
Larry Riggins  
 
Absent: Council Member Susan Lane 
 
Invocation: The invocation was given by Commissioner Ed Stowell.  
 
Pledge of Allegiance:  The Pledge was led by Mayor Riggins.  
 
COMMUNICATIONS  
 
Mayor Riggins thanked everyone for attending and announced that the Christmas parade would be December 
8, 2018 at 10:00 am. The route has changed from the last parade in 2016. There will be road closures on Hwy 
55 and Hwy 51. Signs will be put up on the side of the road when road is closed and before for warning of 
closure. Entertainment, food, children’s play equipment will be provided.  
Mayor Riggins thanked everyone for attending the parade meetings and announced that the Nuisance 
Ordinance has been passed.  
Mayor Riggins also stated that the Planning Commission meeting has been moved from December 25, 2018 to 
December 17, 2018. There will be a public hearing for a rezoning application. All rezoning applications start 
with the Planning Commission and with their recommendation may be presented to the Council.  
 
Council Member Tyler announced that she has an updated CAPZO training list if anyone needs to know if 
training is needed.  
 
Council Member Crisman announced that the South Shelby Chamber of Commerce and the Greater Shelby 
Chamber of Commerce have merged. They have formed the Shelby County Chamber of Commerce. He will 
serve on the board.   
 
READING AND APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING  
 
The minutes of the November 20, 2018 meeting were presented for adoption. Council Member Tyler moved 
to adopt the minutes as presented. Council Member Stamp seconded the motion.  There was no discussion on 
the motion.  A voice vote was taken, and the minutes were approved unanimously as presented.  
 
Donation for King’s Home – Council member Jones motioned to donate $750.00 to the King’s Home and to 

also amend the 2019 budget to this action. Council member Crisman seconded the motion. There was no 

discussion on the motion.  A voice vote was taken, and the motion was passed unanimously.  



Motion to dispense with other business and adjournment - Council member Jones motioned to ajourn. Council 

member Tyler seconded the motion. There was no discussion on the motion.  A voice vote was taken, and the 

motion was passed unanimously. The meeting was closed at 6:44 pm.  

 

Submitted by,  
 
__________________________________________ 
Clerk, Nicole Brooks 
 
__________________________________________  
Mayor, Larry Riggins 


